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       ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



       19/07/2023

Dear Parents/carers,
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Today we said a fond farewell to our children in Year 6. It has been quite an emotional week saying our goodbyes

On Tuesday night we celebrated Mass at St Julie’s Church with Year 6 and their families, giving thanks for their time at St Julie’s and the many achievements and happy memories they have of their journey through school. Our families then continued the celebrations in the Parish Hall. Thank you to the PFA for providing pizza, drinks and cake.

Today the whole school came together in the school hall for a celebration of Year 6’s many achievements. It was wonderful for the children to share their memories of their time at St Julie’s. At the end of the day they were presented with their parting gifts before parading out to a round of applause from their waiting parents. We want to wish our Y6 leavers every success in their new High Schools in September.  We hope that they will pop back to St Julie’s to let us know how they are getting on. Thank you to all the families who have given so much support to the school over the years, we will miss you.
[image: image4.jpg]Year 6 have taken part in lots of fundraising during their time at St Julie’s and chose to begin to develop the entrance pathway to the school. They have planted a shrub and decorated the area with a plaque to commemorate their time at St Julie’s.
Good luck everyone from all the staff and governors at St Julie’s!

Year 6 Sports Celebration event
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Congratulations to Year 6 for their amazing performances on Friday, 13th July at the School Games Sports Celebration Event.  St Julie’s had a team in each of the events – which included Boccia, Ultimate Frisbee, Football, Rugby, Dodgeball and Diamond Cricket.  St Julie’s performed well in every event and won medals in Cricket, Frisbee and Football.  Due to their great teamwork, they achieved 4th place in the overall competition out of the many teams taking part.

Thank you to everyone involved in coaching and supporting the teams.

The Golden Table

On Tuesday the winners of this half term’s Golden Tickets were invited to eat their lunch at the Golden table with a special Summer time theme – the intense heat added to that holiday feeling!  Well done to the children - they certainly enjoyed their gold star treatment.

Thank you to all our lunchtime supervisors and kitchen staff who care for all the children, ensuring they are happy and well-fed at lunchtime.
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Books for Junior class libraries

We are continually trying to update our stock of reading books for the children, from classics to current authors and both fiction and non-fiction. If you are having a sort out over the summer we would greatly appreciate any books in good condition that your older children have now finished with. If you know anyone with children at High School who may have books that they have now “grown out of” please let them know we would be grateful for any donations. Thank you.
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Children’s University Summer Challenges

The holiday challenges are a range of quick, fun and engaging activities that can be completed by children at home during the school holidays, enabling participating children to gain Children’s University credits while away from school.

The activities have a range of different themes i.e. art, literacy, maths, science, geography etc. It is a great way to provide children with an opportunity to gain those extra hours needed to reach a national award.

See the flyer attached or on the school website under Children tab – Children’s university. Send in evidence when completed to have it displayed in school and credits awarded. The children love seeing their pictures on our Children’s University wall!
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Live Simply Award

I am delighted to say that on Monday of this week Mrs McCahey, myself and a group of our St Julie’s children met with the Cafod assessor to talk about our Live Simply journey this year and to discuss all the evidence that had been submitted. As always, our children spoke confidently about the many ways they have lived simply, sustainably and in solidarity with people in poverty. Following our discussion we were told that we had achieved the Live Simply Award for St Julie’s in recognition of all we do for our school, the local community and the global community. Thank you to Mrs McCahey for leading the award this year. Please see the Live Simply Summer newsletter emailed out for further information about the activities we have undertaken this term.
School opens for the new academic year on Tuesday 5th September.

Arrangements for September 2023 –  School day:   8:50am until 3:20pm 

The system in place for entering school in the morning has been running successfully for three years now and many parents have made positive comments about it reducing congestion in the morning, helping children leave their adult and walk in confidently to school. Teachers say it helps the children have a more calm and relaxed start to the day. We will therefore continue with allowing children to enter via the two gates from 8:40am.

Please note that ALL children MUST be in school for 8:50am which is the start of the school day so please allow time for them to walk to their classroom. If a child is not in class for 8:50am they will be marked late. Texts will be sent if a child is late on several occasions.

Children should enter the school grounds via the gate they have been using this year which was organised alphabetically by surname:
	Surnames
	Drop off time
	Registration starts
	Location

	A – C inclusive
	8:40 
	8:50
	Brooklands Road

	H – K inclusive
	8:40 
	8:50
	Brooklands Road

	P – S inclusive
	8:40 
	8:50
	Brooklands Road

	D – G inclusive
	8:40
	8:50
	Church car park

	L – O inclusive
	8:40 
	8:50
	Church car park

	T – Z inclusive
	8:40 
	8:50
	Church car park


Gates will be locked at 8:50 so please ensure you arrive on time. 

Anyone arriving after 8:50am will need to enter via the main entrance and will be marked late. 

Home time: Gates will open at 3.20pm for a parent/grandparent to collect their child/ren from their classroom. All teachers will release children from their classroom door in turn as they see an adult they recognise. All year groups must be collected by an adult.
Earrings CANNOT be worn in school. If a child is wearing earrings or any other form of jewellery they will be asked to remove it for health and safety reasons. If a child is having their ears pierced, we advise that this is done at the start of school summer holiday so that the ears are sufficiently healed to enable earrings to be removed for school. If they cannot be removed then they must be covered with tape in school until sufficiently healed.
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Swimming Lessons

September’s Year 4 class will begin their swimming lessons from Thursday 7th September, and every Thursday afternoon until 26th October, at Queen’s Park Leisure Centre in St Helens. A letter with full details has been sent out.         
Paediatric Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy Drop in Sessions

Please see attached flyer: Come along and speak to one of the team about any questions you have about your child’s therapy, get help with completing a referral form, or ask any questions you have about Physio or OT -children welcome.

[image: image11]Summer Reading Challenge

The theme of this year’s Summer Reading Challenge is Ready, Set, Read! encouraging children to keep their minds and bodies active over the summer months.

Children’s reading levels can dip over the school holidays and your local library is here to encourage reading for pleasure over the long summer break, maintaining reading levels and boosting confidence.
It’s FREE to take part, and last year 75% of children taking part improved their reading skills over the holidays.
The Summer Reading Challenge is now open for children to register at Eccleston library.

Please see attached flyer for activities taking place at Eccleston Library throughout the Summer holidays.

On behalf of staff and governors at St Julie’s we would like to thank you for your support throughout the year and wish you a very happy and peaceful summer holiday.

Mrs Hodgson[image: image2.png]


   
“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.”                
                                               SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 
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